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A Message From the Principal 
Dear families, 

It is hard to believe that the first month of 2016 is already behind us. January was a 

busy month  as our Grade 8 students prepared their high school applications and 

teachers prepared Term 1 Report Cards. I know that all of our teachers strive to let 

you know how your child is progressing in a variety of ways, all year long. We are 

so fortunate to have such a wonderful staff at MMPS! I would like to acknowledge 

the many hours of dedication and skill that it took to prepare those reports. Bravo!  

As you read your child’s Term 1 report card, I hope that you receive a clear 

indication of your child’s strengths and areas for improvement.  Please take some 

time to sit down with your child and set goals for Term 2.  The report card has a 

tear off section for both student and parent comments.  Students are required to 

identify their strengths and to set goals for improvement, and parents can include 

their comments as well.  I encourage students and parents to identify specific and 

challenging goals for Term 2 and to monitor these goals throughout the term. 

This time of year also marks the beginning of planning for the next school year— 

2016/2017. As a result, we are working towards getting an accurate projection of 

enrolment for September. Therefore, if you are planning to move , please let the 

office know as soon as possible, as this will help us prepare for next year.  

Each day, we strive to promote a sense of family at 

MMPS in each classroom and in the school as a whole.  

As Family Day approaches, I wish each of you love 

and laughter with family and friends.   

Yours in education, 

Nandy Palmer  

 

289 Risebrough Cir. 

Markham, Ontario 

L3R 3J3 

T:  905.475.8143 

F:  905.475.3264 

 

Principal:  Nandy Palmer 

Superintendent:  Erik Khilji 

Trustee:  Jaunita Nathan  

Trustee Greetings 

Although winter still feels far from over some days, we are now halfway through 

the school year.  With report cards coming home, this is a good time to review pro-

gress and celebrate what your children have learned both inside and outside of the 

classroom. This is also a good time to set goals for the months ahead. 

One of our goals set out in the Board of Trustees’ Multi-Year Plan is to 

“continuously increase student achievement and well-being through a culture of 

caring and learning.” Developing this supportive culture includes engaging par-

ents/guardians and other members of the school community in public education 

and working together to create safe and supportive school environments that en-

able students to thrive. 

As parents/guardians, there are many ways you can get engaged in your child’s 

education and support their learning, including talking with them about school, 

communicating with teachers, attending school events or school council meetings, 

and volunteering in the school. However you get involved, know that you are mak-

ing a difference. 

http://www.yrdsb.ca/AboutUs/BoardPlans/Pages/MYP-Goals.aspx


SCHOOL HOURS 
 

First bell: 8:05 a.m. 

School Starts: 8:20 a.m. 

Recess:  10:00-10:20 

Lunch:  12:00-1:00 

Dismissal:  2:40 p.m. 
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Additional Elementary and Secondary P.A. Days 

Math Study Hall is here! Every day 1 and 3 during 1st Recess and 

2nd Recess, Mr. Hanson provides a free Tutoring Service for 

Grade 7/8 English Track Math students.  Come ready with ques-

tions and hungry to learn.  It’s a collaborative environment where 

Mr. Hanson provides assistance with current homework, class-

work, and also provides enrichment opportunities to further your 

Math Critical Thinking Skills.  Learn cutting edge Intermediate 

Math from the University of Waterloo and gain extra perspec-

tives on strategies learned from different textbooks and the Inter-

net.  See you soon! 

Math Study Hall 

Attention Grade 5-8 Parents! The Martial Arts club is expand-

ing!! There has been much demand for this club after our very 

successful OPUS community cultural celebration.  So within the 

next 2 weeks, Mr. Hanson, our resident Karate Sensei and grade 

7/8 teacher, will start recruiting students who are serious about 

learning Karate.   Karate is an amazing Martial Art that teaches 

you discipline, character, and co-ordination, along with self-

protection.  Looking forward to reaching out to our new stu-

dents.  *Bow. 

Martial Arts Club  

Please remember that in inclement weather parents should check the news on tele-

vision or the radio to see if buses are cancelled.  If buses are 

cancelled in the morning, they are cancelled in the afternoon.  

If  you drive your child to school in the morning, you must 

pick her/him up promptly at 2:40 p.m.  Please note that we do 

not have supervision after 2:55 p.m.  Please do not drop your 

child off prior to 8:05 a.m., as we do not have supervision until 

then.  Please remember to call and leave a message if your child will not be com-

ing to school .  

Bus Cancellations 

As a result of provincial labor negotiations, a P.A. Day has been added for all 

York Region District School Board elementary schools on Friday, May 6, 2016 

and secondary schools on Friday, June 3, 2016. You can see the full updated 

school year calendars on YRDSB’s website.  

These additional P.A. Days are mandated by the Ministry of Education. On these 

dates, teachers will be taking part in professional development on provincial educa-

tion priorities identified by the Ministry of Education.  

http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/calendar/Pages/default.aspx


Council Corner... 

We will be hosting an interactive Family Math Night on Thursday, February 25th 

from 6-8 p.m.  School Council members will be selling pizza and drinks from 5-

6pm.  We will start with a PowerPoint presentation in the gym, followed by stations 

around the first floor.  There will also be items for you to take home.  This school 

wide interactive Family Math Night. Will empower teachers, students and families 

to learn together and have fun. Don’t forget to return your math night form! 

Global warming has been around for centuries. It has been melting 

ice caps and glaciers, destroying forests and polluting the air. The 

causes for this crisis are mostly because of human actions. If we don’t 

take any action now, it can be a threat to the entire world. 

Some of the causes of global warming are cutting down trees, making 

factories, use of gasoline, transportations and trash. It’s time to 

change our actions. We can all start small, like turning off the lights 

that we don’t use or walk to places that are closer to us. Every little 

bit counts and one small change CAN change the whole world.  

February 4th is Sweater Day at YRDSB. Please remind your child to 

wear a sweater to help keep warm while we try to save our earth.—

Andrea Gong & Joshua Jettoo 

The Student Leadership Team is planning a Valentine’s Day Party .  Cupid’s Party will 

be held on the entire afternoon of February 12th in the gym for grade 7 and 8 students.  

We are framing this year’s Valentine’s festivities as a “party” as it will not only incorpo-

rate music (DJ) / Dance but furthermore a variety of games and activities for all students 

to participate. Also unlike previous years, we are encouraging all intermediate students 

to participate (so no game room/ study hall) and have thought of every student interests, 

including the extroverts and introverts alike. We are hoping it will be a fun filled event 

for all participating students and staff!  

Cupid’s Party 

Lockers are provided for all students in grades five, six, seven and eight.  We strongly en-

courage students to purchase locks in order to keep their belongings safe.  Students are 

responsible for keeping their combination numbers private and providing the homeroom 

teacher with the combination.  Students will have the opportunity to use lockers before 

and after school, recess and at lunch.  It is the expectation that all students’ belongings be 

kept in the locker and that the locker be closed at all times.  Students who are unable to 

keep their locker clean and organized may lose locker privileges.  School staff may have 

access to lockers when necessary.  The principal has the right to search school property, suck as lockers and 

desks, without notice to, or permission of , any person. 

Lockers 

Global Warming 

https://www.google.ca/imgres?imgurl=http://discoverdesign.org/files/imagecache/full_pageimage/project/Mark%252520Zhurauliov/images/Pic%2525202.jpg&imgrefurl=http://discoverdesign.org/node/1446&h=596&w=640&tbnid=tCbpynMq3vTxMM:&docid=nS7XV_pTE8ii4M&ei=KK-






Upcoming WeCare Café Topics & Events 

Tea and Talk (all grades) —Family Literacy —Feb. 3rd 

Tea and Talk (all grades)—Looking Closely at Report Cards—Feb. 10th 

Tea and Talk (all grades)—Communicating with My Child’s Teacher—Feb. 17th 

Tea and Talk (all grades)—Addressing Student Concerns— Feb. 24th 
 

WeCare Café 

Time: 8:20am—9:30am 

Place: Room 103 

Languages: English (Chinese 

translation is available) 

We invite all parents, grandparents and care-

givers of K-Grade 8 students to come and 

join us 

Café Goal 

Building school-

home partnership 

to improve stu-

dent achieve-

ment and well-

being. 







Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 

8:20 to 9:30am 

4 5 6 

7 8 9 10 

8:20 to 9:30am 

11 

Nelson  

Mandela  

Performance 

12  

    Cupid’s Party 

13 

14 15 16 17 

8:20 to 9:30am 

18 19 20 

21 22 

Dental Screening 

 

23 

Dental Screening 

24 

8:20 to 9:30am 
25 

 

5:00 to 8:00pm 

26 27 

28 29      

Febr uary 

201 6 
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